
Town of New Holstein 
Town Hall                                                6:30                               November 10th 2021 

 
The regular monthly meeting for the Town of New Holstein was called to order 6:30 pm by Chairman, Ben Henke. 

Members present: Ben Henke, Dean Konen, Len Heimerman, Mary Jo Muellenbach, and Cheryl Heller, also present were 
Bob Pendleton, Pat Halbach, Robert Phillips, and Kyle Pennell. 

 The pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 

A motion to accept the agenda was made by Len Heimerman seconded by Ben Henke and carried 3-0. 

A motion to accept the minutes as read, from the October 7th 2021 Town Board meeting was made by Dean Konen 
seconded by Len Heimerman and carried 3-0.  

A motion to approve the monthly treasurers’ report as presented was made by Ben Henke seconded by Dean Konen and 
carried 3-0. 
A motion to accept the October bills for payment, was made by Dean Konen seconded by Len Heimerman, carried 3-0. 

Public Comment:   None. 

Discussed changing Kiel ambulance coverage to 100% of the Town.  Len will invite Calumet Medical Center  to speak 
about their ambulance service at the Dec meeting before making a decision.  

 A motion made by Ben Henke to switch to the TownHall Software program for the Towns accounting was seconded by 
Len Heimerman and carried 3-0.  

A motion to approve the Slate of Election workers as read, and approve wages of $14 Election Workers and $17 Chief 
Inspectors was made by Dean Konen seconded by Ben Henke and carried 3-0. 

Discussed sale of MXM 100 and purchase of Tractor Loader Backhoe, no action was taken. 

After a discussion about closed landfill issues, A motion by Ben Henke states the Town of New Holstein will deny use of 
any of our previous landfills for any purpose, it was seconded by Len Heimerman and carried 3-0. 

Dean Konen: Reported trees are being taken down in right-a-ways, sand is bought for snow plowing and the Tecumseh 
road culvert will be repaired to completion this fall. 

 Len Heimerman: Reported the F-150 will go in next week and the fuel oil has been delivered. 

Cheryl Heller: Asked about status of some part time employees 

Mary Jo Muellenbach: Reported on old garbage bin pick up. 

Ben Henke: Discussed landfill conversation.  

A motion to adjourn was made at 8:18 pm by Ben Henke, seconded by Dean Konen, and carried 3-0 

 

Respectfully submitted by:  Cheryl Heller, Clerk.                                                Town of New Holstein 
 
Minutes are draft copy until approved at the next board meeting Posted at: W1465 Tecumseh Road, New Holstein; and on the web at: 
www.townofnewholstein.com  
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